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TROUT TALK 
 

The Official Newsletter of Western New York Trout Unlimited (www.wnytroutunlimited.org) March, 2018                    

OFFICERS  

Chuck Godfrey —President (440-6995)  steelheader03@hotmail.com 

Antoinette Grote-Vice President (684-9523) antoinettegrote@yahoo.com 

Dave Unetich-Secretary  (759-2443) 

Tony Messina-Treasurer 

33 Deveraux, Buffalo, NY 14214  (832-8517) amessina@hotmail.com 

COMMITTEES  

Awards-Dave Tooke (688-7492) tkflytier@yahoo.com 

Education-Dave Bollman (826-6214) 

Library- [open] 

Membership-Gary Coons   yragsnooc@gmail.com 

Fly tying sessions-Dave Bollman 

Resource protection-Gary Coons (695-1003) 

Salmon & Steelhead-Don Kwiatkowski  (894-9807)  

Shows-Dave Bollman (826-6214) 

 Spring Banquet- [open] 

Conservation- Joe Morgan  (716-912-0960) joephamorgan@msn.com.  

Sunshine- Chuck Godfrey 

Website: Ric Toczek  webmaster@wnytroutunlimited.org 

Welcome- Dave Bollman 

Video Library- [open] 

Erie County Federation Reps: 

 Chuck Godfrey (440-6995)  steelheader03@hotmail.com; 

               Debbie Godfrey 

State Council Delegates: 

 Chuck Godfrey (440-6995) 

 Gene Romanyshyn, Debbie Godfrey 

Newsletter: Russell Shefrin    AdkRuss@gmail.com.  

On the web:    wnytu.org 

 

Next WNY TU Chapter Meeting:  Tuesday, March 27, 2018, 7:00 pm, at the Orvis Shop, Eastern 

Hills Mall (4545 Transit Road, Williamsville, New York).  Please note this change of time and location, which 

is for the March meeting only.  Fly tying begins at 6 p.m. (at the Orvis Fly Shop).  Please bring white thread, 

because we will be tying White Bead-Head Woolly Buggers.    

 

Our presenter, for the “entertainment” portion of the chapter meeting, will be Mr. Jim Lorentz , retired 

National Hockey League Stanley Cup winner, former broadcast analyst for the Buffalo Sabres (for whom he 

played six seasons in the 1970’s), youth hockey coach, and expert angler.  Mr. Lorentz has recently published 

a book entitled, “The Atlantic Salmon:  Moody and Mysterious”, which will be the subject of his 

presentation.  This is sure to be a fascinating talk. Please join us. 

 

 

 

President’s Message: 

     Our March, 2018, Chapter Meeting will take place at the Orvis Shop, Eastern Hills Mall, at 7:00 pm.  (Please 

note the time change.) This month’s speaker will be former Buffalo Sabre and noted author and fly fisher, Jim 
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Lorentz.  His topic will be “Atlantic Salmon: Moody and Mysterious”.  This should be a great presentation.  Please 

come and support our chapter. 

     The NYS Council of Trout Unlimited is once again conducting a “Trout Waters Youth Camp”, from July 6, at 

Land of the Vikings Lodge near Hale Eddy, N.Y.  This is close to the West Branch of the Delaware River.  The 

normal cost is $500.  The Board of WNYTU has voted to sponsor one youth, who must be at least 13 by May 15, 

2018, and must be the son/daughter or granddaughter/grandson of a present member.  Details, in the way of the 

Council’s application form, are attached to this newsletter. [Editor’s Note:  This application is not included in 

newsletters sent to those who have requested no such attachments.] Applications must be submitted to Chuck 

Godfrey, 29 Yvette Dr., Cheektowaga, NY 14227, by May 1, so that the Board can make a selection and send an 

application to the Council by their deadline of May 15.  The successful candidate would be expected to make a 

report back to the Chapter on his/her experience. 

     Thanks to everyone who helped out at the EXPO, both working the booth and teaching kids to tie flies on 

Sunday afternoon.  Jolie Lewandowski of Depew won the fly-fishing starter rod-and-reel kit which was awarded 

after the fly-tying session. 

     The Erie County Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs held its Awards Banquet on March 3, 2018, at Kloc’s 

Grove.  Dave Bollman received the Volunteer of the Year Award.  According to the write-up in the Buffalo News, 

“an active member with the WNY Chapter of Trout Unlimited. He is the Buffalo program lead for “Project Healing 

Waters,” which teaches disabled veterans how to tie flies and how to fly fish. He does this at VA Hospital facilities 

in Buffalo and Batavia and recently started up a similar program at Niagara University. Bollman also assists with 

the Erie County Fair, National Hunting and Fishing Day and at the WNY Sport and Travel Expo in 

Hamburg.”  Chuck Godfrey received the Stan Spisiak Conservationist Award, the most prestigious award the 

Federation offers.  [Editor’s Note:  Check out the “Photography” section of this newsletter. Congratulations Dave 

and Chuck!]  

     Here is the Great Lakes Committee Report we submitted to the Council:  Offshore wind projects in Ohio and 

an application for an aquaculture pen (to rear rainbow trout for human consumption) continue to be major 

concerns.  Please take a moment to read the articles in the links about the disaster that occurred with a pen-rearing 

project in the state of Washington.  

National appears to have resurrected the Great Lakes Workgroup as a functioning entity.  There have been two 

conference call meetings since the fall.  I was unable to participate in the first but felt the second was 

valuable.  Three of our greatest challenges continue to be: 

1)      A proposed offshore wind project in Lake Erie off Cleveland. 

2)      An application in Michigan for a net pen rainbow trout commercial aquaculture venture in Lake 

Michigan.  So far, this is going nowhere; but we will keep everyone posted.  See the following links for articles on 

net pen failure in Washington State. 

i.)https://www.apnews.com/dcab625d57ac4fc1b2c3050693c65dee  

ii.)https://www.kitsapsun.com/story/news/local/2018/01/30/officials-negligence-led-salmon-net-pen-

failure/1079637001/  

iii.)https://www.seattletimes.com/seattle-news/environment/state-investigators-focus-on-nets-plugged-with-

mussels-in-atlantic-salmon-net-pen-failure/ 

https://www.apnews.com/dcab625d57ac4fc1b2c3050693c65dee
https://www.kitsapsun.com/story/news/local/2018/01/30/officials-negligence-led-salmon-net-pen-failure/1079637001/
https://www.kitsapsun.com/story/news/local/2018/01/30/officials-negligence-led-salmon-net-pen-failure/1079637001/
https://www.seattletimes.com/seattle-news/environment/state-investigators-focus-on-nets-plugged-with-mussels-in-atlantic-salmon-net-pen-failure/
https://www.seattletimes.com/seattle-news/environment/state-investigators-focus-on-nets-plugged-with-mussels-in-atlantic-salmon-net-pen-failure/
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iv.) https://www.seattletimes.com/seattle-news/fish-farm-caused-atlantic-salmon-spill-state-says-then-tried-to-hide-

how-bad-it-was/  

3)      Request(s) for waivers to withdraw water from the Great Lakes to be used outside the watershed.  This IS 

tightly regulated and DOES require the approval of all eight Great Lakes basin states and the prime minister of 

Ontario but was given to Waukesha, Wisconsin.  To be fair, in theory, all treated water must be returned to the 

basin; but I don’t believe there’s a way to do that with anything used for agriculture, watering lawns, etc.  Racine, 

Wisconsin has the next application in.  I’m not sure if it’s been approved yet. 

The International Joint Commission for the Great Lakes has a free electronic “Great Lakes Connection” monthly 

newsletter.  Everyone interested in the Great Lakes should be subscribing to it at  http://ijc.org/en_/ . 

There are upcoming DEC “State of the Lake” meetings scheduled for Lake Ontario.  The Lake Erie meeting has yet 

to be scheduled but will be in April.    

  

Trout in the Classroom:  All stocking permits have been okayed by the DEC and will be forwarded to our nine 

participating schools. 

NYS Council Report:  One grant was approved for a stream project in the State during this cycle.   Only one 

application was received by the Council for the cycle. 

Environmental Report:  Once again, there is a bill in the State Senate on returning unused pharmaceuticals at 

participating pharmacies. The bill would place the burden of the cost on pharmaceutical companies.  There is an 

existing DEC program which will begin implementation this summer but which is at the expense of the DEC’s 

Environmental Protection Fund.  We will keep the membership informed on progress (or lack thereof) on this issue. 

Response from Senator Schumer:  Mr. Ron Urban, Chair of the New York State Council of Trout Unlimited, 

contacted our U.S. Senator, Mr. Charles Schumer, over concerns about the Clean Water Rule.  Sen. Schumer has 

responded, and his letter is included in this newsletter. [ Please see “Article” section. Editor.] 

Chuck Godfrey, President 

                

Announcements: 

 

¶ A Report from Mr. David Bollman:  

 

Shows:  I would like to thank everyone who worked the both at this year’s WNY Sport and Travel Expo.  

With your help, we had a very successful event.  We made $610.00.  And, on Sunday, March 11, fifty-two 

young people participated in fly-tying. Jolie Lewandowski was the winner of the fly-fishing rod.  Our 

thanks go out to the following people for assisting in fly-tying with the kids:  Bill Koerner, Kevin O’Neil, 

Bob Bohner, Jerome Levan, and Chuck Godfrey. [Editor’s Note:  Several members submitted images from 

the Expo.  They are included in the “Photography” section of this newsletter.] 

               

Project Healing Waters:  We are winding down our fly-tying classes at the Buffalo VA.  Our next session 

will be on April 5, from 6 pm to 8 pm.  As for the rod-building classes, most of the rods are complete and 

https://www.seattletimes.com/seattle-news/fish-farm-caused-atlantic-salmon-spill-state-says-then-tried-to-hide-how-bad-it-was/
https://www.seattletimes.com/seattle-news/fish-farm-caused-atlantic-salmon-spill-state-says-then-tried-to-hide-how-bad-it-was/
http://ijc.org/en_/
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have been sent off for judging.  We are waiting for a few veterans to finish their rods.  The participants 

report they had a great time. 

 

Annual WNY Trout Unlimited Picnic:   This year, our picnic will take place on June 16 at Como Lake 

Park, Shelter No. 58.  It begins at 10 a.m. and lasts until “?”! 

 

 

¶ Stream Projects:  A Report from Mr. Joseph Morgan. In February, we met with Dave Savko, from the 

Red House Brook Chapter, along with Scott Cornett, to discuss plans for the Elton Creek Project. The DEC 

is going to come up with a list of materials and will provide a tentative start date. There are plans to build 

six “Lunker” structures for this project. We are hoping to build them on site and to have them ready before 

the in-stream work begins.  The Hosmer Brook Project, meanwhile, is moving along. All the paperwork has 

been generated, and Scott Cornett is reviewing the plans. We are also looking to install a few “Lunkers” on 

this project.  Last but not least, please mark your calendars for Saturday, May 5th. That is the day we plan 

on removing the tree tubes on the North Branch of the Wiscoy. Feel free to email me at 

Joephamorgan@msn.com with any questions or suggestions. Thanks, Joe. 

 

 

¶ News from DEC: (1) Mr. Scott Cornett has kindly send us the file which contains the entire 2017 Trout 

Stream Monitoring study which he discussed at our February Chapter meeting. It accompanies this 

newsletter as a separate attachment.  

[Because it is a somewhat large file, I 

have not included it in the newsletter 

for those who requested no 

attachments.  If you are one of those 

chapter members and would like the 

file, please e-mail me.  Editor.]  (2) Mr. 

Godfrey has forwarded an e-mail from 

DEC which includes the latest stocking 

list.  It is attached. [ Please see above 

note. Editor.] The writer of the e-mail 

adds, “Be aware, some streams listed 

on the schedule are closed to trout 

fishing until April 1st. Select streams 

are open to trout fishing all year. If you plan to fish before April 1st, check the special regulations by county 

at http://www.eregulations.com/newyork/fishing/ to see what waters are open to trout fishing all year. 

 

 

¶ Editor’s Note:  Our “Trout Talk” newsletter is published in an expanded electronic format each month 

except for July, August, and December.  In order to contain costs, the (typically brief) print version is only 

available twice a year (September and January).   Unfortunately, even on this schedule, the financial 

burden, to WNY TU, of the print newsletter remains considerable.  Many of our members have agreed to 

forgo the print edition and to accept only the electronic version (which is sent to them via email).  It would 

help our organization considerably if more of our members agreed to this arrangement.  All you have to do 

is send me your e-mail and surface mail addresses so that I can add you to the electronic mailing list and 

remove your name from the paper mailing list.  I can be reached at AdkRuss@gmail.com. 

mailto:Joephamorgan@msn.com
http://www.eregulations.com/newyork/fishing/
mailto:AdkRuss@gmail.com
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Article :   

Dear Mr. Urban: 

  

     Thank you for contacting me regarding the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)’s Clean Water Rule. I share 

your desire to preserve the authority of the EPA and to reinforce its mission to protect the environment and human 

health. 

  

     The Clean Water Rule: Definition of Waters in the United States was enacted on June 29, 2015 to more 

precisely define the Clean Water Act of 1972.  The rule defines what major bodies of water, rivers, streams, and 

wetlands are federally governed.  These defined bodies comprise 60% of our nation’s streams and wetlands, 

including drinking water. I strongly support that rule, however, on February 28, 2017, President Donald Trump 

signed an executive order to review the “Waters of the United States” Rule.  This order mandates the review of the 

rule for consistency with law, economic growth promotion and regulatory uncertainty. I worry about the Trump 

administration’s agenda to dismantle this and other important environmental protections. 

  

     Protecting our nation’s natural resources is one of my top priorities. I have long supported the Clean Water Act 

as well as legislation that reinforces the EPA’s ability to protect our nation’s waters.  In this Congress, I joined 

Senator Gillibrand and introduced legislation to amend the Safe Water Drinking Act to strengthen drinking water 

regulations. This bill would require the EPA to establish maximum contaminant levels to create enforceable safety 

standards for public water systems.  The bill has been referred to the Senate Committee on Environment and Public 

Works and I will continue to monitor this legislation as it makes its way through Congress.  

  

     Again, thank you for contacting me.  Please keep in touch with your thoughts and opinions. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Charles E. Schumer 

United States Senator 
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Photography: 

Our congratulations go out to Chuck Godfrey and to Dave Bollman for the recognition given to them at the 

recent Awards Banquet of the Erie County Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs. 

Below, Mr. Godfrey receives the Stan Spisiak Conservationist Award, presented by Mr. Frank Miskey, Sr., 

Federation 2nd Vice President. 

 

 

Next, Mr. Bollman accepts the Volunteer of the Year Award from Mr. Miskey. 

 

(Photos submitted by Mr. Godfrey.) 
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***  

The March, 2018, WNY Sport and Travel Expo was a big success for WNY Trout Unlimited, thanks to the 

hard work of several of our Chapter members.  Here, and on the following pages, are some scenes from the 

event. 

              

                  

                                                                         

 
 

(Above, photos by Mr. Bob Bohner) 
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And, at the same occasion, Mr. Jeff Kohler recorded these images: 

 

Left to Right:  Dennis DeWyer, Jeff Kohler, Tom DeWyer. 

 

 

Left to Right:   Dennis DeWyer, Dave Bollman, Tom DeWyer 
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Here, Bob Bohner, Dave Bollman, Kevin O’Neill, and Bill Koerner instruct youngsters and their parents in 

the fine art of fly-tying. (Photo by Mr. Chuck Godfrey) 

 

 

***  

Our Advertiser    

 

 

 

 

 

Whispering Pines Fish Farm 

Pond Stocking 

Trout, Bass, Perch, Minnows 

Grass Carp, Koi, Crayfish 

716-496-7440 


